Addendum to Report A1(c) Section 5.1

Introduction of Free Off Peak Concessionary Fares 1 April 2006

The Executive at its meeting of the 14 November 2005 considered the implications of the introduction of the statutory off peak free concessionary travel scheme for pensioners and disabled people on 1 April 2006 (Report RB8-05).  The report considered the level of increase in scheme usage associated costs and additional Revenues Support Grant (RSG) made available towards funding the scheme.  Also costed option available to the Council (net of RSG) i.e.

Option

Details





Cost

1

Statutory free off peak concessionary 



travel within district




£  27,000

2. Free off peak travel on bus journeys starting 

or finishing in Carlisle   



£  99,000

3.

Free on and off peak travel



within district only




£  63,000

4.

Free on and off peak travel on bus journeys



starting or finishing in Carlisle  


£135,000

The Executive noted the shortfall in RSG and resolved that Option 1 i.e.free off-peak travel within the District would be considered as part of the budget process.

However the Executive requested officers to make further representatives to the ODPM in respect of the short fall in RSG targeted at concessionary fares.  This request was actioned on 21 November 2005.

The Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny of the 25 November 2005 in considering report RB8-05 on the implications and options set out in respect of free concessionary fares resolved:-

i) That the Committee supports option 1 i.e. free off peak travel within the district.

ii) That the Executive be requested to review the situation once the position on RSG grant allocation was forthcoming and that the committee wishes to be included in the review process.

As advised to the Executive earlier on the agenda the provisional RSG settlement was announced on 5 December 2005.  However after seeking advice from the LGA the Council has been advised that it is not possible to identify the concessionary fares element of the settlement separately.

The Nowcard consortium which oversees the back office Smartcard technology have advised that the absolute deadline for a decision on what scheme the Council will operate form 1 April 2006 is the 23 January 2006.  This is to enable Wayfarer the supplier of the technology to update all the Lancashire and Cumbria back office and bus operators operating systems in time for the 1 April 2006 start date.

In the circumstances the Executive is requested in consultation with the  Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee to consider resolving the Council’s concessionary fares arrangements w.e.f. 1 April 2006 in this Committee cycle.  A final decision on which option to be progressed being resolved by Council on the 17 January 2006.

Recommendation
The Executive is requested to give final consideration (subject to full council sanction) on the Council’s arrangements for operating the free concessionary fares scheme with effect from 1 April 2006.

